
	Texas Test Plan Team Meeting

	Event Description: TTPT  Meeting
	Date:  August 31, 2009
	Completed by:  James Allen

	Attendees:  James Allen (ERCOT), Gene Cervenka (ERCOT), Roger Tenenbown (EC Power), Becky Taylor (CNP), Kyle Patrick (Reliant), Johnny Robertson (TXU), Kyle Miller (CNP)  
Dialed In:  Jim Purdy (AEP), Sandra Tindall (ERCOT), Monica Jones (Reliant), George Behr (ESG)
Phone:   866-469-3239   
Meeting Number:  357 150 896
Meeting Password:  Retail123!!

	 

	ANTITRUST ADMONITION – Kyle Miller     
· ERCOT strictly prohibits Market Participants and their employees who are participating in ERCOT activities from using their participation in ERCOT activities as a forum for engaging in practices or communications that violate the antitrust laws. The ERCOT Board has approved guidelines for members of ERCOT Committees, Subcommittees and Working Groups to be reviewed and followed by each Market Participant attending ERCOT meetings. If you have not received a copy of these Guidelines, copies are available at the Client Relations desk. Please remember your ongoing obligation to comply with all applicable laws, including the antitrust laws.

ERCOT Website Content Management Disclosure – Kyle Miller 
· All presentations and materials submitted by Market Participants or any other Entity to ERCOT staff for this meeting are received and posted with the acknowledgement that the information will be considered public in accordance with the ERCOT Websites Content Management Operating Procedure.

**ERCOT EMERGENCY EXIT (when at ERCOT)
WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS:                                                                        

· Agenda Overview – Kyle Miller 
· Approve July 2009 TTPT Notes –  Notes approved
DISCUSSION POINTS:

· Round Robin Testing - verify what test scripts will be executed for all testing scenarios
· G. Cervenka – I wanted to make sure that my notes were complete in exactly what scripts we were going to test in regards to the Round Robin testing scenario.  All CRs will test with at least one TDSP and if they are only testing for one TDSP territory they will of course test with that particular TDSP.    A minor number of testing scripts will be tested with all TDSPs the CR wants to be certified with.  One question I had was whether or not SCR33 would be one of the mandatory scripts to test with all TDSPs?  
· K. Miller – Roger, doesn’t this lead into your later agenda item?

· R. Tenenbown – Yes.  SCR33 seems to always “hang up” the testing process when testing for a change in Service Provider.  These “hang ups” can lead to potential delays.  If the CR is testing to change to an established serviced provider, is SCR33 really needed?   

· J. Robertson – Is this the penny test?  
· R. Tenenbown – No.  SCR33 is conducted after the penny test.  
· G. Cervenka – ERCOT does not really have a strong opinion on the matter as ERCOT is not directly involved in that script.  
· K. Miller – Is there any risk in testing to change a service provider where the transactions would not directly tie back to the banking information?   I am inclined to keep the requirement in there because it is really important to the TDSPs. 

· G. Cervenka – Is there anybody on the phone that represents any other TDSP that may have an opinion in the matter?  
· J. Purdy – We normally look at these transactions pretty closely to verify everything.  I would think that if the CR is testing with a brand new (not established) service provider, that this script would be essential.  
· J. Robertson – Is the question whether the script will be required when the CR wants to test and move to an established service provider or any service provider?  If the service provider is brand new, then I can see where we would want it as a required script.  
· R. Tenenbown - If it is a required script, we just wanted to see it documented somewhere.  It is hard to dispute the importance of testing this script.  However, if the CR is moving to an established service provider that successfully sends hundreds of these same transactions every day, does testing it one more time really make sense?  
· J. Robertson – I see your point.  
· B. Taylor – I think it is important enough that we should keep it.  We have recently had an issue with this exact scenario that really demonstrated the importance of this test.  

· R. Tenenbown – One of the things service providers do not have access to is the reference number for the payments that are associated with these transactions.  This makes it very difficult if not impossible to tie the payments back to the transactions.    
· K. Miller – I would like to ask everybody to go back and see what types of problems eliminating this test may cause.  Becky, please look into the specific scenario you mentioned.  I know that this script can cause problems with money refunded etc.  I would like to eliminate it if we can be confident that it will not negatively impact the Market.  
· Action Item to all:  Please review the possibility of removing script SCR33 from the required scripts that are tested for a change in service provider.  
· G. Cervenka – Since we will not have everybody’s feedback by next week, we will leave this script in as a requirement for Flight 1009.  In addition, each new CR testing in Flight 1009 will test the following mandatory scripts with ALL TDSPS:  SCR32, SCR33, 1 of the DOA scripts, CON51 and CON52.  We will also have the CR test with all of the TDSPs in order to test for a banking change.  
· Flight 1009
· G. Cervenka – We currently have only a handful of CRs planning to test in Flight 1009.  Registration for Flight 1009 begins on September 2, 2009.  Flight deadline day is September 9, 2009.  
· Same SIM dates as previous 2009 flights and Day 1 will be 01/05/09
· G. Cervenka - We will utilize the same SIM dates as the previous 2009 Flights.  October 5, 2009 (day 1) will be SIM date of January 5, 2009.  The Flight Schedule for Flight 1009 is available on the testing website (http://etod.ercot.com/).  
· Update the Testing Requirements Matrix- 
· G. Cervenka I will make the necessary changes to the testing requirements matrix.  
· R. Tenenbown – Will the Thanksgiving holiday impact the Flight 1009 schedule?  

· G. Cervenka – The Thanksgiving holiday will not really impact the Flight 1009 schedule.  Please see the Flight schedule for additional details.  

· Johnny Robertson – Are there any ERCOT code freezes approaching?

· G. Cervenka – As far as Flight goes, the only “code freeze” that we currently know about will be the normal black out period following Flight 1009.   

· Review Updates to TMTP
· S. Tindall – The changes that I would like to make to the TMTP are primarily format/administrative changes.   (The proposed edits were then brought up on WebEx for all to see and review)  I will check to see if we need to present these proposed changes to RMS for approval, or if we can approve and implement them at this level since they are only formatting and administrative changes. I will continue working on these revisions as needed.     
· S. Tindall – I will confirm whether or not we can accept these administrative format changes now and post them now or if we need to present them to RMS for approval. 
· Answer – We can go ahead and accept these administrative and format changes now and post them.    We can then begin with the new version to make any additional proposed edits.  I also confirmed that we do not need to change the version number.  I will review everything one more time and then send it to TTPT leadership for review.  After all of these edits are approved by TTPT leadership, they will be sent to Gene Cervenka for uploading to ERCOT.com.    
· K. Miller – How much time do you think you will need for the next analysis process?  
· S. Tindall – Probably a month or so.  There appears to be a significant number of updates needed. 

· K. Miller – Lets agree to have a goal of having this process completed by the end of the year.  

· All agreed
· The CBCI test script and notice from RCS to sign up for testing
· G. Cervenka – I will update the test scripts for this testing effort and post them to the testing site within the next few days.  
· J. Allen – The CBCI testing effort will begin October 19, 2009.  Are there any objections or conflicts?  None heard.  I will have RCS draft a Market Notice outlining the voluntary testing effort, the testing start date, and a testing registration deadline date.  The notice will be sent to the Market later this week.    
· Lunch – (N/A – The meeting was well ahead of schedule)
· Required Change of Service provider scripts – is SCR33 needed?  If so, add to TMTP
· K. Miller – I believe this agenda item was fully discussed and addressed in an earlier agenda item (Round Robin Testing).  Any additional comments?  None heard.   
· Ad-Hoc Testing completion notification
· R. Tenenbown – I added this agenda item so that we could discuss how ERCOT notifies the CR of completion of ad-hoc testing.  I believe there was some recent confusion about when a CR actually completed an ad-hoc test.  Is there a specific, defined notification process established to notify a CR that they have completed ad-hoc testing?  We can continue with the current notification process if needed, but we need to be sure that there is not a delay in the notification provided to the CR.    
· G. Cervenka – I normally check on the status of the ad-hoc testing participants on a regular basis.  I stay in touch with them and try to track their progress.  Once ad-hoc testing has completed, I send an e-mail notification to the CR, the TDSPs involved, and ERCOT Commercial Operations.  I am open to suggestions for a better way to track their progress.      

· R. Tenenbown – I understand how it can be difficult to keep tabs on all of that.  Perhaps, better notification procedures could have been followed on our side, too.  Maybe we need to discuss having the CRs send progress e-mails?    
· G. Cervenka - I think that if we could have the participating CRs send an e-mail to ERCOT once they have completed the checklist, it would make the notification process more dependable.  I will go ahead and set weekly reminders for myself throughout Flight 1009 to check on the status of the ad-hoc testing participants.  I would also ask that all participating CRs send an e-mail to me when they believe they have completed the required testing.  
· R. Tenenbown – Would it be possible to have RCS generate a certification letter to indicate that an ad-hoc test has completed?  

· J. Allen – We don’t currently have a certification letter that would be appropriate for the completion of an ad-hoc test.  If we decided to send a normal certification letter at the completion of an ad-hoc test, it would be the same letter that was originally sent when the CR entered the Market.  There are not any fields on the current certification letter that would designate any changes had taken place during an ad-hoc test.  I will look into the possibility of creating some type of letter that ERCOT could generate in these circumstances. 
· *New agenda item* - Johnny Robertson asked if there was a way to request some type of ad-hoc test that would allow TXU to test some minor changes to their systems?   

· J. Robertson – An issue has come up that requires some changes to some of our systems.  Perhaps once a month a small “tweak” is made in our systems that results in a transaction not actually going out the door.  Is it possible to request some type of minor ad-hoc test so that we could verify that these tweaks did not break anything?  
· G. Cervenka - I don’t’ think there would be a problem in doing that.  I don’t’ see any need to sign up at the beginning of each Flight.  I think it could be handled ad-hoc.  Does anybody have any objections to this?  None heard.  Do you know a time frame of when you may want to start this testing?  
· J. Robertson – No, we are not sure what our time frame will be for it yet. Is it safe to say that ERCOT would probably be able to accommodate this type of testing at anytime outside of a blackout period?  
· G. Cervenka – Yes
· REP training for SmartMeterTexas.com
· K. Miller – The SmartMeterTexas.com website is set to go live on January 31, 2010.  This website will allow end use customers, CRs, and eventually third parties (with customer approval) access to usage data, etc.  Please sign up for the AMS distribution list to stay informed about these efforts.  More details will be provided as the go live date approaches.  We will be requesting four system administrators per CR.  
· M. Jones – So are you saying that you will only allow 4 representatives per CR access to the system? 
· K. Miller – No.  We are requesting 4 system administrators per CR.  The administrators will then manage (grant, revoke, etc) end user access to the system for the CR.  CRs may have as many end users as they wish.    
· G. Behr – Where can we find additional information about the project?  
· K. Miller – You may look up information about PUCT Project 34610.  We do not have an official training date yet.  However, I believe it will be either a couple weeks before or a couple of weeks after the go-live date.  
· M. Jones – Will the training be held on one day only?  
· K. Miller – It will most likely be held one day in Houston, one day in Dallas, and one day in Austin.  

· K. Miller – I would like to see if we can get a volunteer to update all of the testing scripts to incorporate the changes brought about by the expedited switch rules?  Do we have a volunteer to do that and head up the script sub team meeting?  None heard.
· G. Cervenka – This task should only involve updating the notification timing on the 814_06s, correct?   I think we would just need to edit the timings and verbiage of the existing scripts. 

· R. Tenenbown - Since we did not have any volunteers to head up the effort, and we have the expertise here today, do we just want to take a look at them now and see if we can update them today?  
· All agreed – 10 Minute break.
· The impacted scripts were brought up on WebEx for all to see and review.  TTPT then proceeded to go through all of the impacted scripts and make the necessary changes.  

· G. Cervenka – I will go in and remove access to the Power Point presentations for each script as they are no longer utilized.  I will also work on the rest of the minor formatting changes and bring these edited scripts back to the next TTPT meeting for review.   
· Finalize the 2010 Flight Schedule for posting to ERCOT.com 
· K. Miller – All:  Please review the proposed 2010 Flight schedule.  If no conflicts are reported to me by next week, I will take this version to the October 14th RMS meeting for approval.    
· Other updates 
· Update from PUCT - None
· TX SET Update 
· K. Patrick – There has been some discussion about a TX SET guide update to revise some language and some examples.  There may also be a version upgrade to version 3.0a in August 2010.  
· J. Roberson – I have discussed the potential version 3.0a upgrade to some of the IT folks at TXU.  The comments I received back were:  Do we really need to upgrade everything now for such minor changes or can we roll these smaller changes into the next full version upgrade.  I just thought it was worth mentioning here.  
· Flight Update
· G. Cervenka – No additional flight updates.  
· TTPT ACTION ITEMS
· Review of TTPT Action Items - J. Allen reviewed the action items that were identified during today’s meeting.    
· Anything New - None
NEXT MEETING PREPARATION:

· Identify Agenda Items: 
·  TBD
· Identify to do items before next meeting:

·   See action items.  
· Next meeting dates:  
· K. Miller – Do we have any proposed next meeting dates?  How does October 26th or 27th sound?  I will look at the meeting schedules and get back with James Allen with a confirmed meeting date.    
ADJOURN 


	Action Items / Next Steps:

	· From today’s meeting:
· For All – Please review the possibility of removing script SCR33 from the required scripts that are tested for a change in service provider.  Be prepared to discuss this at the next TTPT meeting.  
· G. Cervenka – I will make the necessary changes that were discussed today to the testing requirements matrix.  
· S. Tindall – I will confirm whether or not we can accept the administrative and format changes to the TMTP or if it needs to go to RMS for approval.  RESOLVED TODAY – We can accept the administrative and format changes now and post them without RMS review or approval.  

· G. Cervenka – I will update the test scripts for the CBCI testing effort and post them to the testing website within the next few days.  
· J. Allen – I will have RCS draft a Market Notice for the voluntary CBCI testing effort and send it to the Market later this week.  

·  J. Allen – I will look into the possibility of generating a certification letter for a CR when they complete ad-hoc testing (change of service provider, etc).
· G. Cervenka – I will remove the Power Point presentations from the testing scripts and finish the minor edits on the script updates for the implementation of the expedited switch rules.  These will be available to review at the next TTPT meeting. 
· For All – Please review the proposed 2010 Flight schedule and send conflicts or edits to K. Miller before next week.  

· K. Miller – I will take the proposed 2010 Flight schedule to the October 14th RMS meeting for approval.   

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	· None













































